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U.I.C. Form 851D will be used where the farmer requires the 
services of a single female domestic or a widow with one or more 
children.

(c) Workers from Europe Sponsored by Religious Organizations—Forms 
851B, C, and D with special endorsation in red will be used where the 
farmer requires the services of a worker from Europe recommended 
by approved religious organizations. (Canadian Lutheran World 
Relief, Canadian Mennonite Board of Colonization, Catholic Immi­
grant Aid Society, German Baptist Immigration and Colonization 
Association.)

The type of form to be used will be the same as for displaced 
persons, according to the farmer’s requirements.

In the case of both (i>) and (c), when the appropriate form has been 
completed, local offices will handle the applications in the manner approved by 
the Dominion-Provincial Committee in the province.

(d) Dutch Workers—Farmers requesting the services of Dutch workers 
will be required to complete Immigration Forms 55 and 55A. Five 
copies of 55 and one copy of 55A are required by the Immigration 
Branch of the Department of Mines and Resources.

In completing Forms 55 and 55A it will be impossible for local 
office managers to insert the name of the proposed immigrant. This 
space should, therefore, be left blank, but there should be attached to 
the form a statement signed by the employer indicating the type of 
Dutch worker required and the number of dependents that can be 
accommodated.

Our Minister has emphasized the importance of routing all applications for 
persons from outside Canada through the Dominion-Provincial Farm Labour 
Committees in each Province. This will provide a method by which a central 
record may be kept and thus prevent confusion and duplication. This pro­
cedure will confirm Provincial approval.

The Immigration Inspector should be invited by the Chairman to sit with 
the Committee when applications for Dutch families are under consideration. 
If he accepts the invitation, approval by the Committee will carry the approval 
of Immigration. This would speed matters. The next step with “Dutch 
Family” Applications is to turn them over to the Immigration Inspector with 
a request that he advise the Committee whether or not the farmer’s application 
will be approved.

I am sure I do not need to tell you that it is important that the Provincial 
Representatives on the Dominion-Provincial Committee be consulted when any 
applications from outside Canada are checked. The exact procedure in respect 
to applications other than those for Dutch families has, no doubt, already been 
worked out by the Farm Labour Committee of the province in which your 
office is located.

The Minister asked me to express to you his appreciation for the energetic 
and intelligent way in which all matters in connection with immigrants have 
been handled by you and your staff.

Samples of the forms mentioned are attached.
Yours very truly,

Approved:
HUMPHREY MITCHELL, 

Minister.

A. MacNAMARA,
Deputy Minister.


